
ASHRAE Ottawa Valley Chapter 
Chapter Meeting # 4 January Approved 

 
Meeting Date:  Tuesday January 22, 2002   
Location:  Capone’s Restaurant, 1701 Woodroffe Avenue, Nepean 
Presiding Officer:  President Frank Bann 
Attendance:  Total:  80 Guests:  6      Students: 14 
Theme Night:  Student Activities 
Technical Session: HVAC System Commissioning 
Table Top:  Belnor – Air Quality Particle Counter, Lab Fume Hoods, Strobic Fans 
   Engineered Air – Face and Bypass Dampers, Radiant Heating, AHU’s 
Program:  Energy Utility’s Role in Energy Efficiency – Jay Jayaraman, TEGA RVC 

Region 2 
Prepared by:  Jason MacMurdo –  January 30, 2002 
 
Technical Session  (4:30-5:30) 
- Discussion on the benefits of planning and commissioning of HVAC systems. Update on the 

activities of TC01.07 Operations and Maintenance Management.  Presented by Frank 
Vaculik. 
 

Social  (5:30 – 6:30) 
 
Business Session (6:40 – 6:50) 
- President Frank Bann introduced Mr. Jay Jayaraman, TEGA RVC for Region 2. 
- Frank Bann welcomed all the students in attendance at our 2nd Student Night. 
- Frank Bann introduced the OVC 2001/2002 Executive and the Board of Governors. 
- Cathy Godin introduced the guests. 
 
Dinner (6:50-7:50) 
 
Business Session-Continued  (7:30-8:00) 
- Jay Doshi thanked Frank Vaculik on his commissioning presentation and the TC01.07 

activity update. 
- Dan Fanset from Belnor summarized the products at his tabletop and encouraged OVC 

membership to visit the tabletop during the evening. 
- Glenn MacLean from Engineered Air summarized the products at his tabletop and 

encouraged OVC membership to visit the tabletop during the evening. 
- Patric Renault reported on Student Activities Committee.  OVC Student Activities 

Committee is planning an upcoming job fair to take place at Algonquin College.  Patric 
reminded membership to turn over old Handbooks to Student Activities for distribution to 
student members. 

- Mike Swayne introduced the Research Committee and announced that the OVC 2002 
research campaign was underway.  Mike provided a brief history of the ASHRAE research 
activities in the OVC from IAQ research, lead by G. Kerr and InAir Environmental, to smoke 
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control research at NRC.  Mike presented a Gold Medal Award to Enbridge Consumers Gas 
and Silver Medal to Nortec and Goodkey Weedmark.  The OVC Research goal this year is 
approximately $16,000. 

- Kevin Courneya reported the TEGA Committee and provided a PAOE point update.  In 
addition, Kevin promoted the chapter handbook review and the Award Program administered 
by TEGA.  TEGA is encouraging mass participation in the Awards Program this year.  Frank 
Vaculik indicated an April target date for submissions.  TEGA is planning to set up an OVC 
ASHRAE library at the OCA. 

- Bill DeGagne provided a CRC 2002 update.  CRC 2002 to take place in Ottawa at the 
Chateau Laurier.  OVC 50th Anniversary celebration to take place on the Friday Evening of 
the CRC weekend in August 

- Frank Bann requested nominations from the floor for the 2002/2003 Nominating Committee.  
Nominations where as follows:  Cynthia Gillis, David Eastwood, Frank Bann, Ross 
McIntyre, Bob Kilpatrick.  Nominations from the floor were closed by Paul Baker, seconded 
by Dalton McIntyre. 

 
Evening Program  (8:20-9:20) 
- Topic:Energy Efficiency and the Utility’s Role in Promoting Energy Efficiency – Jay 

Jayaraman. 
- Jason MacMurdo introduced Jay Jayaraman as TEGA RVC for Region 2. 
Jay discussed energy efficiency and its importance.  Enbridge Consumer’s Gas has a number of 
energy incentive programs in place for residential, institutional and commercial customers.  Jay 
urged members to review programs and content on the utility’s website. 
 
Business Session-Continued  (9:20-9:25) 
- Patric Renault thanked the speaker and presented a gift. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 9:25. Motion moved by Mike Swayne Seconded by Glen MacLean.  
All in favor. 
 
Distribution: 
Board of Governors 
All RVCs 
DRC 
Gabriel Laszlo 
 
Please review the minutes.  Any errors or omissions shall be communicated in writing to Jason 
MacMurdo. 


